
The Parish of St Mary & St Paul

Sunday 11 April 2021
Second Sunday of Easter

New Parish Web Site www.stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Services this week
St Mary’s
Sun 11 8.00am Holy Communion

9.30am Holy Communion
Tue 13 8.30am Holy Communion
Wed 14 10.30am Holy Communion

St Paul’s
Sun 11 9.30am Holy Communion
Each Sunday one of the 9.30am services will be
available on zoom. This will be followed by a Social
Catch-up zoom session at approx 10.45

St Mary’s Readers and Intercessor

LINKS
oo

9.30am Sunday Worship
Topic: Sunday 9.30am Zoom Service
Time: This is a recurring meeting for every Sunday at 9.30am
Join ZoomMeeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/
84623201144?pwd=cEY3dEI3QnpNenpTNGlIUm1HUmhKZz09

Meeting ID: 846 2320 1144
Passcode: 274263

Sunday Social Catch-UP
Topic: Sunday Zoom Social Catch-up after the worship at approx
10.45am)
Time: This is a recurring meeting for every Sunday at 10.45am
Join ZoomMeeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/
81774973440?pwd=ZXMxYTB6NU41SHhOQ09qdEJLRmRZQT09
Meeting ID: 817 7497 3440
Passcode: 517087

Readers Intercessor

Today
Emmeline Lambert
Ena Hartland

Clergy

Next Week Andrew Darby
Jenny Bowes

Rosamund Russell

https://stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84623201144?pwd=cEY3dEI3QnpNenpTNGlIUm1HUmhKZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84623201144?pwd=cEY3dEI3QnpNenpTNGlIUm1HUmhKZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81774973440?pwd=ZXMxYTB6NU41SHhOQ09qdEJLRmRZQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81774973440?pwd=ZXMxYTB6NU41SHhOQ09qdEJLRmRZQT09


APCM

Our parish Annual Parochial Church Meeting will
take place at St Paul's on Sunday 25th April at
12.15pm. Like last year this will allow people to
gather after the morning services. The hall and
church will be open to allow everyone to attend
safely with social distancing. You must attend in
person, or notify the chairman of your proxy, to vote
but the meeting can be viewed on Zoom, link to
follow nearer the time.
As usual we will elect Churchwardens and Parochial
Church Council members, if you would like to serve
the church in these important capacities and
consider standing, please contact Canon John ASAP
to discuss the duties involved and how to put your
name forward. To help save paper the reports and
accounts will be sent out this week to the email list,
if you require a printed copy youwill need to request
one, although somewill be available at themeeting.

Salisbury Bequest Committee

A total of 14 suggestions were received by the
committee, who have now come up with a shortlist
of 4 items. At the top is improving the audio-visual
facilities in both churches, so that zoomed services
(including music) are of better quality and a wider
range of technological resources are available to
clergy and other users of our buildings. Any moneys
remaining after this will go to repairing the roof at St
Paul's (a requirement arising from the Quinquennial
report) and removing the pews fro the North Aisle of
St Mary's to allow for a more flexible and social
space. Improving the heating at St Paul's is also on
the list. At the moment, the wardens are seeking
estimates for both the audio-visual work and the
roof repair. More information to follow when
decisions based on more detailed information are
made. Thank you to all who came up with such
interesting and innovative ideas - we hope to be able
to implement at least some of them from our own
fundraising efforts in the future.

Church Electoral Roll

The revision of our Electoral Roll (in preparation for
the annual meeting - APCM) takes place between
28th March and 10th April. If you are a regular
worshipper andwould like to be added to the Roll or
know of anyone who now needs to be removed
would you please inform our Electoral Roll Officer,
Catherine Lindsay, or let the Team Office know by
email. The Parish APCM takes place on 25th April.



Art in the Nave - a date for your diary
This popular event will be taking place in St Mary’s
again this year scheduled to take place not in June
as before but over the late August Bank holiday
weekend i.e. Saturday 28th Sunday 29th and
Monday 30th Aug. There will also be a preview
evening on Friday 27th August, with a bar and
modest hospitality.
There will be much to do nearer the time, however
if you would like to bemore involved in some small
way with the planning and admin side prior to the
event, do let me know. At this stage it will be good
to let your friends and relations knowwhen AIN is
going to take place.

Foodbank Requirements

Thank you to those who have continued to donate
food items (tinned meat and fish, tinned fruit and
longlife milks and juices) and please keep the items
coming. They can be left in the DENS box in church,
or I will come and pick them up from you if you give
me a ring.

Because the Foodbank also supports families, the
following items would also be very welcome:

• nappies (size 6 and 6+)
• washing up liquid,
• washing powder/liquid,
• tea towels,
• bed linen (unisex and double bed size)
• cereal bowls,
• kitchen scissors,
• chopping boards
• small frying pans.

Please note - all of the items above should be either
new or in excellent condition.
Thank you



Team Rector:
• The Revd Canon John Williams Tel:265272

teamrector@hotmail.com
Team Clergy:

• St Albans, Warners End: The Revd Pete Stevenson
Tel: 251897
rev_pete@onetel.com

• St Barnabas, Adeyfield: The Revd Richard Graham
Tel: 253681
vicarstb1952@gmail.com

• Church of The Resurrection, Grovehill & Woodhall Farm:
The Revd Austin Janes Tel: 270585
revaustin@sky.com

Team Office:
Norma Howie: Tel 253977
admin@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk

Bulletin deadline:
Preceding Thursday
hello@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk Tel 391923.

Payments:
Cheques should bemade payable to “St Mary and St Paul PCC”.

The Ecclesiastical Parish of St Mary and St Paul, Hemel Hempstead
Reg. Charity 1130644

St Mary’s Churchwardens:
Norma Podmore: Tel: 248535
stmarychurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk
Emmeline Lambert: Tel: 268705
emlambert20@gmail.com

St Paul’s Churchwarden:
Gordon Gaddes Tel: 257920
stpaulchurchwarden@stmaryandstpaulhemel.org.uk


